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Date: 6 October 2009

Name of Section/Roundtable: Lesbian & Gay Archives Roundtable


Officers:  

Co-chair:  James Cartwright, Co-Chair, University of Hawaii

Co-chair:  Heidi Marshall, Co-Chair, Columbia College, Chicago

Steering Committee:

Maggi Gonsalves, Newsletter Editor, New York State Archives

Steven Mandeville-Gamble, Webmaster, George Washington University

Bonnie Weddle, Past Co-Chair, New York State Archives

Steven Novak, Member at Large, Colunbia University, New York City

Marjorie Bryer, Member at Large, University of California—Berkeley [joined 09/08]

Paula Jabloner, Member at Large, Computer Museum

Thomas Brown, Member at Large, Retired [joined Sept. 2009]

Franklin Robinson, Member at Large, Smithsonian Institution [joined Sept. 2009]

Florence “Flo” Turcotte, Member at Large, University of Florida [joined Sept. 2009]

Thomas Hyry, Council Liaison, Yale University

Report from annual meeting:

· Number of attendees:  26, of which 21 checked being members of LAGAR

· Election results: Heidi Marshall elected as female co-chair.

· Summary of meeting activities: see attached.

Completed projects/activities:  

One newsletter issued (Fall, 2008)

LAGAR took a lead on one issue and took a major supporting role on a second issue facing SAA during the year. LAGAR led in the efforts to present petition and reasoning to Council to alter the fifty-member minimum rule it had imposed upon roundtables. During these discussions, Council reinstated the previous rule that fifty members must petition Council for a new roundtable to be formed, and altered the limitation on each member of SAA to belong to only two roundtables to allow members to join as many roundtables as they wish.

The second issue, on which LAGAR joined the Diversity Committee in sponsoring, concerned Council’s working with these two groups to explore ways in which Council could support rights of all its members. Council upgraded the non-discrimination clause to include sexual orientation, gender identity/expression, and veteran status. We expect to continue with Diversity Committee to encourage Council to act according to the words. 

Finally, LAGAR responded to SAA’s draft, “Strategic Priority Outcomes and Activities, FY 2010-1013” with cogent comments on the issue of Diversity. LAGAR was one of only two groups in SAA to make official responses. 

Ongoing projects/activities:

Paula Jabloner and Steven Novak worked as editors on the Community Archives Manual; We still need editing of chapters on certain topics; we alerted members to our needs for volunteers as authors and editors over the coming year.

New projects/activities:

LAGAR will review older materials on its Web site, identify personal information that should be removed from the Web, and develop strategies for doing so.  

LAGAR will make concerted efforts to transfer records from each co-chair upon completion of each term.

We asked for volunteers to serve on a Task Force to revise the wording in our bylaws to become more sensitive to the transgendered,  transsexual, and genderqueer members of our community. We also need to update elections rules in the bylaws allowing us to participate in electronic elections.

We also would like to form an Outreach Committee to read us in reaching out to students, the general public, researchers, etc., to inform all about SAA, LAGAR, and archival repositories which can offer services to them.

We asked for volunteers to serve on Steering Committee.

Last year at our annual meeting Jim Cartwright informed members that he would write the general membership of LAGAR in the spring to come up with session topics for SAA in 2010, so that we would not have to begin the creative work during SAA. Though at the time (spring 2009) it did not look like anything would emerge, a session proposal did emerge at SAA 2009 and afterwards.

Diversity initiatives: See section on our cooperation with Diversity Committee in Completed Projects above.

Questions/concerns for Council attention: None at this time.

Society of American Archivists Lesbian & Gay Archives Roundtable (LAGAR),

Annual Meeting, in conjunction with Women’s Collection Roundtable, held in the Austin Hilton Downtown, 12 August 2009, 4:15-5:15 p.m.

See minutes attached.

